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FirstEnergy. 76 South Main Street 
Af<ron. Ohio 44308 

1-800-646-0400 

May 9,2014 
Mr. JimO'Dell 
Facilities, Siting & Environmental Analysis Division 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215-3793 

Cloverdale-Harmon #2 69 kV Transmission Line Construction Project 
Engineering Change 

Case No. 14-0108-EL-BNR 

DearMr. O'Dell: 

This letter will serve as notice of an engineering design change that is being 
submitted in Case No. 14-0108-EL-BNR, the Cloverdale-Harmon #2 69 kV Transmission 
Line Construction Project ("Project"). Based upon the final engineering design of the 
Project, the conductor that will be installed in the Project has been revised from the 477 
kcmil ACSR conductor described in the Construction Notice to 795 kcmil ACSS/TW/HS285 
conductor. This minor engineering change does not result in a change or other affects to the 
transmission line structures and other features of the Project. 

Should the Ohio Power Siting Board desire further information or discussion of this 
submittal, please contact me at (330) 761-4268. 

Sincerely, >. 
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Ted KfSuss 
Manager Siting, Survey and Right-of-way 
Transmission and Substation Design 
FirstEnergy Service Company 
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